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INFORMATION AND PRIVACY OFFICE 

 
 
 
 
CONFIDENTIAL 
  
 
Your Reference #2022-G-0181  
  
July 18, 2022  
 
Jonathan Olfert 
University of Alberta Students’ Union  
 
VIA EMAIL ONLY:  Jonathan.olfert@su.ualberta.ca 
 
Dear Jonathan Olfert: 
 
RE: Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (FOIP) – response to request  
 
I am replying to your request for access to  

“…: a) The report of the sexual violence audit commissioned by the Board of Governors in December 
2021, and b) the executive summary of that report.   For the period:  January 1, 2022 and June 14, 
2022” 
 
that was received by the University’s Information and Privacy Office on June 17, 2022.  
 
Section 29 
 
Access to all the information that you requested is refused under section 29(1)(b) of the FOIP Act.   
Section 29(1)(b) of the FOIP Act states:  
 

29(1) The head of a public body may refuse to disclose to an applicant information 

(a) that is readily available to the public,  

(a.1) that is available for purchase by the public, or  

(b) that is to be published or released to the public within 60 days after the applicant’s request is 
received. [emphasis added] 

The University intends to make the requested records publicly available on or before August 16, 2022.  
The University will provide you with a copy of the records on the date of publication.  Please note that 
the executive summary is included within the report itself.  
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If you have any questions on sexual violence prevention and response at the University, please reach 
out to the Office of the Provost and Vice-President (Academic). This is a critical priority for the 
university community where significant work is currently underway.  

 
Next Steps Available 

Under section 65 of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, you may ask the 
Information and Privacy Commissioner to review the decision not to disclose information that you 
requested. You have 60 days from the receipt of this notice to request a review by writing the 
Information and Privacy Commissioner at 410, 9925 – 109 Street, Edmonton, Alberta, T5K 2J8. 

Section 67(1) of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act requires the Commissioner 
to give a copy of your request for review to the head of a public body and to any other person who, in 
the Commissioner’s opinion, is affected by the request. Therefore, your request for review should not 
contain any information that you do not wish exchanged with the other parties. 

If you wish to request a review, please provide the Office of the Commissioner with the following 
information: 

1. The reference number quoted at the top of this notice. 

2. A copy of this letter. 

3. A copy of your original request for information that you sent to the University. 

Sincerely, 

Mary Golab 
Director, Information and Privacy Office 
 
 

https://www.ualberta.ca/provost/contact-us/index.html

